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[image: image2.jpg]The 9th Annual
Lew Evans Scholarship

Golf Tournament
& Bar-B-Que

Sponsored by The Roanoke Chapter of ASHRAE

Tuesday, June 19, 2007
Hanging Rock Golf Course

v ) Captain’s Choice
% Shotgun Start at 1:00pm
$400.00 per team

(Includes eight tickets for the Bar-B-Que immediately after the Tournament)

ter The Traditional
| Bar-B-Que
¥¢ ’ 5:30pm to 8:00pm!!

eg P Tickets $15.00
p (Children under 12 FREE!!)

FREE Range Balls!

Please submit registration form for both the Golf Tournament & Bar-B-Que.
For additional information, registration form or questions, please contact
Patrick Castelvecchi at (540) 857-3306.
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APRIL MEETING 





Tuesday, April 24, 2007





SCHOLARSHIP NIGHT


Dinner Meeting at the


Salem Civic Center


1001 Boulevard


Salem, VA


(Directions included on Page 3)





TOPIC:  


“Panel Discussion on Sustainable design and construction”


Speakers: 


Mr. Ed Williams, Ms. Sarah Glenn, Mr. Tom Brannen





MEETING AGENDA:


5:30 to 6:30 – Sign-in/Socialize


6:30 - Lunch


7:00 – Business Meeting and Program





Cost of dinner:


$15.00 Members


$5.00 Students





Reservations must be made no later than Noon on Monday, April 23 to:





Suzanne Perry


E-mail:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:sdperry@trane.com" ��sdperry@trane.com�


Phone:  540-563-2828





Tip:  Make your reservation online at our Web Site, see link below





� HYPERLINK "http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration.htm" ��http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration.htm�














President's Corner





“The ASHRAE Promise: A Sustainable Future” – Terry Townsend, ASHRAE President, 2006-2007





We had another successful meeting in March at the Patrick Henry Hotel. Chuck Dunn of Lumalier spoke on UV irradiation and some of its applications in the HVAC world. The presentation was very informative and we greatly appreciate Mr. Dunn coming from Memphis to speak to us. 





This month, we will be meeting at the Salem Civic Center on April 24th for a dinner meeting. This will be our scholarship night where we award our chapter scholarships. We will award a total of six (6) $300.00 scholarships to outstanding students from Virginia Military Institute and Virginia Western Community College.  These scholarships are made possible by the success of our annual golf tournament, scheduled this year for June 19th at Hanging Rock Golf Club. We expect a good student turnout at this meeting and I hope to see many of our members at this meeting! Please sign up by noon, Monday April 23rd. 





On a serious note, our chapter is in need of future leaders. We are seeking members who are interested in serving as Chapter Officers and Board of Governor’s members.  Service to the chapter does not require a large amount of time outside of other commitments, and there are many benefits to chapter service. The Roanoke Chapter has excellent chapter leadership over our first 32 years of existence and as has been stated before, the future success of this chapter depends on our members.  Please do not hesitate to contact me or Patrick Castelvecchi if you are interested. 





Please mark down June 19th as the date for the 9th Annual Lew Evans Scholarship Golf Tournament at Hanging Rock Golf Course in Salem! Details and sign up forms will be coming soon. 





Thanks to everyone for their continued support of this chapter. I look forward to seeing everyone for dinner on April 24th.





Andy Fuller











Spotlight On … This Month’s Speakers


Mr. Tom Brannen, P.E., CEM graduated with distinction from the U.S. Naval Academy in 1982 with a B.S. in mechanical engineering.  He was commissioned as a Marine officer and served until 1989.  Since coming to Roanoke, he has been a Designer for SFCS, a Mechanical Engineer and Project Manager for G. J. Hopkins, and Vice President Mechanical Division for Varney.  Tom is a licensed professional engineer in Virginia, as well as a Certified Energy Manager, Certified Green Building Engineer, NEBB TAB Supervisor, and held Varney’s Class A Contractor and Building Contractor licenses.  He is a member of ASHRAE and AEE and has held local chapter officer positions in each organization.  Tom is currently self-employed as an independent engineering consultant specializing in serving contractors and industrial clients in need of HVAC and process engineering and project development.





Ms. Sarah Glenn, P.E., LEEP AP is a structural engineer with HSMM in Roanoke, VA.  In addition, Sarah is the LEED (Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design) coordinator for the Roanoke office of HSMM.





Mr. Ed Williams is EEI’s East Coast Business Development Manager.  Ed is very active with the North Carolina State Commissioning Committee and is on the Board of Directors for the Charlotte, NC Chapter of the USGBC.  Ed has been instrumental in promoting commissioning in the Carolinas.  Prior to joining EEI in 2004, Mr. Williams worked for the Trane Company and Honeywell Incorporated.  During his 20 year tenure at Honeywell, Ed sold and supervised the installation of mechanical system upgrades and repairs, control retrofits and service contracts.  He later performed successfully as a control sales engineer selling and specifying pneumatic, electric/electronic controls, fire and security systems, and large distributed integrated automation systems.  At Trane, Ed was Southeast Regional Manager for the Asset Management Service Division.  This arm of Trane provided Performance Contracting Services.
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MARK YOUR CALENDERS:





�


June 19th – 9th Annual Lew Evans Scholarship Golf Tournament 














BOARD OF GOVERNORS MEETING





Tuesday


April 24th, Time TBA














ASHRAE Looks at Combining Air Filter Testing Standards


ATLANTA – A proposed addendum open for public comment is part of efforts to combine ASHRAE’s two standards on air filter testing.


        Combining Standards 52.1, Gravimetric and Dust Spot Procedures for Testing Air Cleaning Devices Used in General Ventilation for Removing Particulate Matter, and 52.2, Method of Testing General Ventilation Air-Cleaning Devices for Removal Efficiency by Particle Size, would have several benefits for users, according to Monroe Britt and James Hanley, chairs of the Standard 52.1 and 52.2 committees. 


        “One benefit would be having a single ASHRAE test standard for determining the filtration efficiency of HVAC filters,” Hanley said. “This would reduce the number of tests needed on a filter. Currently, many filters are run twice, once for Standard 52.1 and once for Standard 52.2. It also would allow for one test rig to perform all the needed tests.  Existing differences in the test rig requirements between the two standards make it difficult for one rig to serve both tests.”


        Currently, the primary differences between the standards are:


•	Standard 52.1 includes “dust spot efficiency,” while Standard 52.2 replaces the dust spot efficiency with efficiency measurements as a function of particle size.


•	Standard 52.1 has an emphasis on average efficiency of the filter, while Standard 52.2 has an emphasis on the minimum efficiency.


•	Standard 52.1 includes weight arrestance that is currently not included in Standard 52.2.  Weight arrestance is mainly applicable to relatively low efficiency HVAC filters. 


•	Standard 52.1 allows flow rate and final pressure drop to be selected by the person requesting the test whereas Standard 52.2 has prescribed flow rate and final pressure drop criteria.


•	Standard 52.2 includes the Minimum Efficiency Reporting Value (MERV).


•	Standard 52.2 includes a “conditioning step” to better reflect changes in efficiency that filters can undergo in actual use.


        Proposed addendum b would incorporate the Standard 52.1 sections on weight arrestance and dust-holding capacity into Standard 52.2 and deletes some references to Standard 52.1 that occur in Standard 52.2. The addendum is open for public review until April 30. Also open for review is proposed addendum a, which revises the first dust-loading step, also known as the conditioning step, in Standard 52.2.


        On a parallel path, the 52.1 committee is working to revise the 52.1 standard to remove the dust spot efficiency test requirements. 


        “Whereas, this test method has served the air filter industry well for several decades, the particle size efficiency technology presented in 52.2 provides more direct and useful data than the dust spot efficiency data,” Britt said.


        This revised standard 52.1 will be submitted for public review in the fall of 2007.  When the revised standard is approved, the 52.1 standard will become redundant and will no longer be needed.  At that time, ASHRAE will take steps to undergo a public review process to withdraw Standard 52.1 so that Standard 52.2 will become the sole ASHRAE standard on filtration efficiency.


	Proposed addenda to ASHRAE standards are available during public review periods. To read the addenda or to comment, visit www.ashrae.org/publicreviews.


 	  ASHRAE, founded in 1894, is an international organization of 50,000 persons. ASHRAE fulfills its mission of advancing heating, ventilation, air conditioning and refrigeration to serve humanity and promote a sustainable world through research, standards writing, publishing and continuing education.








Electronic Newsletter





Any member with material to submit for inclusion in the monthly newsletter


may send the information to:





Patrick Castelvecchi


HSMM


1315 Franklin Road


Roanoke, VA  24034





E-mail:  pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com


Phone:  540.857.3100


Fax:  540.857.3180





This is your newsletter.  We welcome your contributions and commentary.





Material can include letters to the editor, member news, upcoming events, comments on chapter programs or issues, etc.











Directions to Meeting





�





Attention Members:


Interested in SAVING MONEY?





In support of the society game (Greening ASHRAE Meetings and Expositions) Plan, The Roanoke Chapter will offer discounts on members who carpool or use alternative transportaion to attend meetings.





$2.00 discount for driving a carpool.





$1.00 discount for any of the following:


riding in a carpool


walking


biking


ride public transportaion


drive hybrid vehicles


drive alternative fueld vehicles





Be sure to let Dan Lieber know if you qualify for the meeting discount when you pay for the meeting.











USGBC Research Committee Identifies Federal Funding Gap





(Washington, DC) -- The U.S. Green Building Council (USGBC) Research Committee has called for a higher level of funding for research that will advance building design, technology and operations that minimize environmental and human health impacts.  A new report published by the Committee, Green Building Research Funding: An Assessment of Current Activity in the United States finds that research related to high-performance green building practices and technologies amounts to only 0.2% of all Federally funded research – an annual average of $193 million per year (2002-2005) and only 0.02% of the estimated value of annual U.S. building construction and renovation.  Meanwhile, building operation consumes 40% of energy and 71% of the electricity in the U.S., and accounts for 38% of the country’s carbon dioxide emissions, which is directly influencing global climate change.  The building sector requires exponential performance improvements pursuant to its critical role in environmental problems and solutions, and funding for research, development and deployment activities must be significantly expanded to meet this need.





The Committee, created in 2006, responded to the funding assessment report’s findings with an official position paper which recommends increasing research in areas such as energy and water security, global climate change prevention, indoor environmental quality, and passive survivability in the face of natural and man-made disasters.





“Funding levels are not proportionate with the level of impact that the built environment has on our nation’s economy, environment and quality of life,” said Gail Brager, Chair of USGBC’s Research Committee.  “Elevated research efforts will enable a major shift in design, construction, renovation and operation practices necessary to facilitate large scale improvements to health and environmental conditions.”





USGBC initially recommends that the two Federal agencies with the primary function of funding academic research—the National Science Foundation and the National Institute of Health—direct at least 2% of their research budgets toward issues related to green building research, development and technology transfer in the near term. 





Federal agencies recognized for their leadership and encouraged to devote more research funds to green building topics include the Department of Energy, Environmental Protection Agency, National Institute of Standards and Technology, Department of Housing and Urban Development, General Services Administration, Department of Defense, and the Department of Health and Human Services (Centers for Disease Control and Prevention). 





For the purpose of having a simple benchmark, the USGBC Research Committee proposes a total conservative investment for Federal funding of 0.10% of annual construction value ($1 trillion), or $1 billion (based on 2004 data).  





In addition, states should follow the lead of New York and California, which provide unique and positive models for the distribution of state and utility monies for research on increasing the energy and resource efficiency of the built environment.





About USGBC


The U.S. Green Building Council is the nation's leading coalition of corporations, builders, universities, government agencies, and nonprofit organizations working together to transform the way buildings are designed, built and operated.  Green buildings are environmentally responsible, profitable and healthy places to live and work. Since its founding in 1993, the Council has grown to more than 7,700 member companies and organizations, an 85-person professional staff, a broad portfolio of LEED® green building products and services, the industry's popular Greenbuild International Conference and Expo and a network of over 70 local chapters, affiliates and organizing groups.









